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May 26, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report that inventories and assesses the drainage trunk line within major road rights-of-way in unincorporated King County in accordance with Ordinance 17941, Section 53, Proviso P1.

The report provides an inventory and assessment of the largest and most costly pipe systems and culverts in the County’s aging road drainage network.

Specifically, the report includes the following:
· The location and condition of the drainage trunk system within major road rights-of-way in unincorporated King County;
· The estimated accuracy of the resultant database;
· An analysis of the data to assess risks of failure and failure impacts; and
· A prioritized program for maintenance that contains a replacement schedule and costs.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The report furthers the Environmental Sustainability goal of the King County Strategic Plan by safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment through recommendations on risk and costs to update the County’s aging road drainage system.
· The report affects residents in unincorporated King County by analyzing the business risk exposure of the aging road drainage system in the unincorporated area.

In developing the report, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the Road Services Division of the Department of Transportation (DOT) on conducting the inventory and analysis and making recommendations for actions to mitigate risk. DNRP worked to incorporate the input into the report, and DOT has indicated that it supports the report.

It is estimated that the report required 50 staff hours to produce, costing $5,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is $20. In addition, about $1 million went to a consultant to conduct the drainage trunk line assessment; staff time on that project cost about $300,000.

Thank you for considering this report. The actions mentioned in this report will help King County residents understand the inventory, condition, costs, and priorities for maintaining drainage assets in the major County road rights-of-way.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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